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Monday 24th January  Year 9 Parents Evening ς virtual 

Monday 24th and 25th January  Holocaust memorial events 

Monday 31st January  DƻǾŜǊƴƻǊΩǎ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ  

Monday 7th ς 13th February  /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ aŜƴǘŀƭ IŜŀƭǘƘ Week 

Tuesday 8th February International Safe Internet Day 

 
 

 

 
Remember: Twice weekly Covid testing at home for pupils 
It is vital for pupils to keep testing at home, twice a week on Sunday and Wednesday.   
 
Lateral Flow Testing (LFT): Please use the following link to report your home results.  
 
NHS If you have no symptoms: 

¶ report rapid lateral flow test results 

 

Face Covering Update 

From 20th January 2022 pupils are no longer required to wear face coverings in classrooms. 

From 27th January as part of the removal of ‘plan B’ arrangements face coverings will not be 

required in corridors or other indoor public spaces. 

Local public health teams may advise that face coverings are kept in place if there is a local 

outbreak. 

Changes to the self-isolation period for those who test positive for COVID-19 
 
This change came into effect in England on Monday 17 January and applies to all positive cases, 
regardless of vaccination status. 
 
People who are self-isolating with COVID-19 have the option to reduce their isolation period after 
5 full days if they test negative with an LFD test on both day 5 and day 6 and they do not have a 
temperature. For example, if they test negative on the morning of day 5 and the morning of day 
6, they can return to their education or childcare setting immediately on day 6. 
 

Dates for your diary 2022 

Important information 

It is important that you are checking your School Gateway/emails and the school 

website for updates from the school. 

 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=f5AG6xM5i0em84YJRrwmDb2OfYmKikpPhHB_Waz_WZFUOE1UQlg5UUZIV0M2TzhUVDRZR1laMVo5USQlQCN0PWcu
https://www.gov.uk/report-covid19-result


Hodge Hill Girls’ School 
Weekly Parent Bulletin 
  Value of the Month:  CHANGE             21st January 2022 

 
The first test must be taken no earlier than day 5 of the self-isolation period, and the second must 
be taken the following day. All test results should be reported to NHS Test and Trace. 
 
If the result of either test is positive, they should continue to self-isolate until they get negative 
results from two LFD tests on consecutive days or until they have completed 10 full days of self-
isolation, whichever is earliest. 
 
The new rules also apply to people who are already isolating – so if someone was already isolating 
before Monday 17 January, they can take LFD tests on day 5 and 6 and if they are both negative 
and they have no temperature they can end their isolation. 
 
Further information on self-isolation for those with COVID-19 is available. 
 

 

 

 

https://www.gov.uk/report-covid19-result?utm_source=18%20January%202022%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/self-isolation-for-those-with-covid-19-can-end-after-five-full-days-following-two-negative-lfd-tests?utm_source=18%20January%202022%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19
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EAL 
 
We have some new and exciting after school clubs starting this term. Miss Mullins will be 
running the following clubs from 2.45pm - 3.45pm after school in the Learning Hub. If your child 
would like to attend, please could you contact Mrs. Arshad. 
 

Week A 

Day Time Room Teaching 
staff 

Focus 

Monday 2.45-
3.45pm 

Learning 
Hub 

Miss Mullins Key Stage 4 EAL GCSE 
Subject Support/Revision 

 
Tuesday 2.45-

3.45pm 
Learning 
Hub 

Miss Mullins ESOL Reading Zone/Flash 
Academy 

 
 

Friday 2.45-
3.45pm 

Learning 
Hub 

Miss Mullins Supporting Year 7 EAL 
pupils with Maths Vocabulary 

 
Week B 

Monday 2.45-
3.45pm 

Learning 
Hub 

Miss Mullins ESOL Reading Zone/Flash 
Academy 

 
Tuesday 2.45-

3.45pm 
Learning 
Hub 

Miss Mullins Supporting EAL/NAP pupils 
in Humanities 

 
Thursday 2.45-

3.45pm 
Learning 
Hub 

Miss Mullins Supporting Year 10 
EAL/NAP pupils in GCSE 
English Literature, Unseen 
Poetry 

 
Friday 2.45-

3.45pm 
Learning 
Hub 

Miss Mullins Supporting Year 11 pupils 
with exams  
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English for Everyone is a simple new way to teach your daughter the 

commands of English. Please click on the URL link below and check out 

the innovative exercises, visual testing methods and free sample 

exercises.  

English Learning | English Courses | DK English For Everyone 

(dkefe.com) 

 

EAL Holocaust Memorial Day 

Here is a resource which will help your daugther understand the history of the 

holocaust as well as the vocabulary and key issues around it. 

FlashAcademy Classroom Resource_Holocaust Memorial Day 

 

LMI Information 
 

Stock control clerks and assistants 
 

Weekly Pay 
450 

Annual Pay 
23,400 

Hours/Week 
37h 

Hourly Pay 
12 

 
Workforce Change (projected) 

 

Contraction 
-4% 

Replacement 
68.9% 

 
The workforce is projected to contract by -4% over the period to 2027, losing 4,400 jobs. 
In the same period, 68.9% of the workforce is projected to retire, creating 74,300 job openings. 

You might find this job in 

¶ Retail trade 
¶ Wholesale trade 
¶ Architectural & related 
¶ Warehousing 
¶ Food products 

https://www.dkefe.com/en/exercise/
https://www.dkefe.com/en/exercise/
https://flashacademy.com/app/uploads/2020/01/FlashAcademy-Classroom-Resource_Holocaust-Memorial-Day.pdf
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Book now for the Spring masterclasses at Isaac Physics from Cambridge University.  

¶ Year 11 Spring Masterclass : Electromagnetism; Fission and Fusion; Proportion and 
Practical Skills : Saturday 26 February 

¶ Year 10 Spring Masterclass : Further Electricity; Thermal and Gas; Radioactivity: 
Sunday 13 March 

Click on the following link to enter the competition  

¶ https://www.fortnumandmason.com/platinum-pudding-entry 

 

Physical Education 

Hodge Hill Girls’ School have linked with Pitch2Progress with a very exciting opportunity for all 
our pupils to take advantage of with Girls Stallions Soccer Academy. 

There is a Girls only football session on every Sunday 10.00am-11.30am for 7–16-year old’s.  
Any pupil from Hodge Hill Girls’ School can attend for free.  You can be any ability level of 
football, you can take friends/siblings/family members along with you and have fun whilst 
learning new skills, staying active and making new friends. 

Also, any of our pupils who wish to stay after 11.30am for an extra hour can do so as this is for 
a Girls only group youth club that is held on the same site and straight after the football session. 

https://isaacphysics.org/events/20220226_y11_spring_masterclass
https://isaacphysics.org/events/20220313y10masterclass
https://www.fortnumandmason.com/platinum-pudding-entry
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Please see poster for address details. 

If you need any more information or have any questions, please speak to Miss Walker. 
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WEEK 12 OF THE MINDFULNESS CHALLENGE 
 
“EXERCISE – CHANGE YOUR LANGUAGE” 

 
 

 In January the Value for the month is “Change” and we are going to look at it from the aspect of 
what we may say or think without giving it a moment’s thought of what it means. It is the chance 
to think how powerful words can be, the impact they may have and the opportunity to replace 
negative thoughts and words with positive alternatives. 
 
The “Mindful Change Your Language” exercise asks you to take notice of the language you use 
as though it is food – you want to feed your subconscious healthy words. For example, if you 
arrange to meet your friend to catch a bus and say to them “Don’t miss the bus” she/he thinks 
about missing the bus and how that is bad as their subconscious registers the message as 
negative. If you say” let’s meet up early for the bus today” their subconscious registers it as a 
positive thought.  
 
Try to swap negative words or phrases to positive ones such as: “Why do things always happen 
to me?” to “What can I learn from this?” Start feeding your mind with positive words and your 
emotions actions and outcomes will follow suit. By using positive words, it encourages positive 
thinking, builds our self-belief and helps us to become more emotionally resilient. Give it a try 
and see how you get on; you may stop assuming the worst will happen and start believing the 
best can happen.  
Don’t forget to leave feedback or pictures etc: mindful@hodgehgs.bham.sch 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Safeguarding, Well-Being and Mental Health 

port 

mailto:mindful@hodgehgs.bham.sch
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If you need any advice or guidance that relates to emotional well-being, please access any of the 
following links: 
 

MIND: www.mind.org.uk 
 

KOOTH: www.kooth.com 
 

CHILDLINE: www.childbereavementuk.org 
 

YOUNG MINDS: www.youngminds.org.uk 
 
 
 
 

 
 

http://www.mind.org.uk/
http://www.kooth.com/
http://www.childbereavementuk.org/
http://www.youngminds.org.uk/
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Download Schoolgateway our free school app for parents and carers. 
 

Download Schoolgateway our free school app for parents/carers port 
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Schoolgateway is our primary mode of communication alongside emails. Therefore, we 

encourage you to download and regularly check the app to stay informed of important 

information, updates and advice.   

Please note this only works for priority 1 parents/carers.  If you need to update your details, 
please contact your daughter’s Pastoral Manager. 
 
ParentPay can you please ensure that your account is activated any queries please contact 
school reception enquiry@hodgehgs.bham.sch.uk 
 

mailto:enquiry@hodgehgs.bham.sch.uk

